TOM SAWYER MOTOR INN THURSDAY FEBRUARY 2. 1978

MEET THE CANDIDATES FOR THE 103rd ASSEMBLY SPECIAL ELECTION Michael Hoblock Jr., and Thomas Cairns will answer questions and present their platforms at the monthly meeting on February 2. 1978. The special election is being held Tuesday, February 14th, 1978.

McKownville is still in need of Town provided recreation facilities. We should consider forming an active group to meet with and petition the Town to provide the low cost but highly needed recreation facilities which we have so often asked them for each year for over twenty-five years.

Also at the February 2nd meeting, we need to discuss the still-inprocess-of-a-final-decision THE WIDENING OF WESTERN AVENUE. We need safety for drivers, passengers, and pedestrians. We need to maintain the residential character of Western Avenue. We need better drainage. We need to be able to cross Fuller Road and Western Avenue. We need to protect the homes whose front-yards are being taken for the road widening. We need to protect the parking of the buisnesses located along Western Avenue. NYSDOT and NiMo and NYBell can be made to compromise.

We need more residents to attend the Town meetings. They are regularly scheduled and held at the Town Hall on the following days:

> Town Board: second Tuesday, monthly Planning Board: first and third Mondays, monthly Zoning Board, second and fourth Fridays, monthly